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May 8th was a big day as our granddaughter Kathleen blessed us with a 
beautiful great granddaughter, Eden Wimberley Breland. This is number 
19 grand and 4th great grand. No 20 grand and the 5th great grand, a boy, 
will be here the first of July. More on that later.  
 
We were scheduled to be in Mountain City, TN for a  Forgiven Ministry 
event in a prison there that was cancelled. So Patti and I decide to travel 
to Alexander City and see our Son Sean and his family. We camped one night at Windcreek Park and 
had a great hot dog picnic with Sean, Mikaela 17, Cole 15 and Alex 12. 
 
From there we headed with trailer in tow to Summerville, GA for the 
annual 4L Rodeo event and meet with Kim and Trisha Mobley. They 
worked the contestant gate and we were looking for an opportunity to try 
and do a little rodeo ministry at the two night event. Saturday 
during the day we visited Rome, GA and looked up the church in 
Garden Lakes, where Patti was saved at 11 years old. We did get an 
invite to attend Wanda Lowry’s church, one of the “4L Ranch” 
owners. We had to get started early and travel back to Hamilton, 

GA to Kim and Trisha’s 4M Ranch for the night so we could get 
home for a baby shower we gave our granddaughter, Jacelynn.  
 
We have been having a prayer vigil for several (many) friends that have lost their 
spouses lately, this year and last. Still others who have lost parents or children, or 

have physical (and mental) issues, they have been continuously on our hearts and minds. Through your 
giving, we have been able to share some donations both for food helps and medical donations from the 
ministry, for this we are truly grateful. Our ministry prayer request is for Joe’s 2010 truck! Needs work! 
It’s in the shop now. ($4600 tranmission rebuild last summer) 
 
We have also seen some pretty dramatic answers to prayer lately. People are coming to Christ and lives are being 
changed, some healing and healthy babies and mamas in our circle. God is blessing more than we can say. 

 
This month, The Gospel Parade float will be the “static” DJ for The Mission of Hope Annual Alumni 
picnic. We can’t  wait to show you the pictures as we decorate in a Red, White and Blue theme! We 
plan to give out “Jesus Loves You” bracelets and provide great Christian music for all!  
On June 20th we will be at the Mission of Hope for our monthly fathers training. This month is  
“The Power of the Father’s Words” session. Words have power; especially words of a father.  
 

Patti: On a personal note, I am working with a developer to enhance my website, Professional Mom 
(professionalmom.com.) The new and improved site will launch later this month. I provide inspiration for moms and 
caregivers, stories, tips and recipes. It is a venue for devotions and stories, links to Joe’s site, featuring his newsletters, sell 
books and our yearly calendar. I will also promote your mom business, with links, for free! If you have a story, poem or 
devotion or business to share, let me know, the old site is still active if you want to take a look!            
 

“But as we have been approved by God to be entrusted with the gospel, even so we speak, not as pleasing men, but God 

who tests our hearts.” 1 Thessalonians 2:4 NKJV 


